
May 2, 2025 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  

Chairman       Ranking Member  

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations    

H-310, the Capitol     1036 Longworth HOB  

Washington, D.C. 20515     Washington, D.C. 20515  

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

I am requesting funding for the Glenwood and Connersville Water Regionalization Project 

in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Town of Glenwood 

located at 217 North Main Street, Glenwood, IN 46133. The funding would be used to purchase 

and lay approximately six miles of water pipes for drinking water.  

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because approximately 240 people live 

in Glenwood, Indiana, and these funds will allow them to move from ground water or bottled 

water to clean treated drinking water from neighboring Connersville, Indiana.   

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes described in 

Section 1452 of the Safe Drinking Water Act, 42 U.S.C. 300j-12. 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 

immediate family.  

Sincerely,  

 

Jefferson Shreve 

                                                                  Member of Congress 


